
 
26th February 2025  
 
 
Dear Parents / Caregivers,  
 

Parent Interviews:  
Thank you for the support and attendance of our recent parent interviews this 
week. The staff genuinely appreciate the feedback and opportunity to discuss your 
child(ren)’s aspirations for school and gleaning an understanding of how your 
child(ren) are feeling about their role in their learning. We would also like to thank 
you for your patience and understanding, with interviews running longer than the 
allocated time due to the level of engagement and open conversation. We had a 
100% turnout.  

 
Part of the preparations for the beginning of the year is in the reviewing and reporting of the School 
Board of Trustees Strategic Plan. One of the School’s goals falls under the Maori concept of Wellbeing, 
Te Whare Tapa Rima. This goal aims to nurture hauora for staff, students and whanau to help our 
children to build healthy learning relationships. Parent Interviews are a great example of this with the 
focus solely on your child(ren)’s progress and achievement, while checking in on their feelings towards 
school.  The elements that make up this model are:  

Taha Whānau (Family & Social Wellbeing)  
When parents, teachers, and tamariki come together to 
celebrate learning, it builds trust and a real sense of 
belonging.  

Taha Hinengaro (Mental & Emotional Wellbeing)  

Positive conversations help tamariki feel valued and allows 
our children to see that we care and are interested in them 

as individuals. This helps build  self-belief  and motivation.    

Taha Wairua (Mindset) 

The triangulation between  parents, students and teachers shows respect to the learning that is 
happening  and to the shared understanding  of the school’s values.  

Taha Tinana (Physical Wellbeing)  

Wellbeing isn’t just about feeling good—it is about working at the  environment we want for our local, 
small school.   Parent interviews offer an opportunity to talk about routines, our duty of care and the  
environment we want our child(ren) to learn in.  

 



Taha Whenua (Connection to Place & Environment)  

Parent interviews allowed us to talk openly about the learning happening at Lake Tekapo school.  This 
reinforced  the importance of our local curriculum and the goals and aspirations we are wanting as a 
collective for our tamariki. Being a small rural school allows us the opportunity to connect with our 
community. This can only be achieved through the investment and ownership of our parent group.  

Thank you for showing up, supporting our kura, and celebrating the mahi happening here. Your 
involvement helps keep our school healthy, safe and  happy and a place where our tamariki can thrive.  

Board Blurb: Report from the Lake Tekapo School BOT 

We had our first meeting of the year last week where we pulled together plans and decisions for 2025. 
Part of this was reviewing and confirming our portfolio roles for each Board of Trustees member.  

●​ Simon Tocker: ​ ​ Presiding Member / Finance 
●​ Casey Jeffries:​ ​ Property 
●​ Amanda Simpson: ​   ​ Personnel 
●​ Judith Speck: ​ ​ Communication 
●​ Angela Marshall: ​ ​ Compliance / Curriculum / Staff Rep  
●​ Simon Waymouth: ​ ​ Compliance / Curriculum/Principal  
●​ Amy Richardson: ​ ​ Secretary (with speaking rights) 

 
As a discussion point, an  informative report from  NZEI was presented on the  “Principalship in a Rural 
School”.  This national report was presented to give the Board and Staff an insight into the complexities 
of  “small schools” and to help us generate the conversation on the strengths and weaknesses of where 
we see ourselves placed. This has obvious implications for the understanding and success of our school 
programmes and how we as a Board of Trustees are dealing with new legislation and possible 
programme changes.  There is no denying that the importance must sit with our students being both 
literate and numerate, however there was  a deep conversation around the qualities we want when 
considering the “whole child” and ensuring that we are putting our child(ren) at the centre of their 
learning.   
A significant part of our meeting was focussed on BOT and Staff succession with the triennial BOT 
elections this year and the future proofing of  staffing. As a Board of Trustees we are hugely conscious of 
this.  The Board of Trustees will keep you well informed and if there are any questions, please feel free to 
approach your parent representatives on the Board.  

 

Attendance:  
One of the things we are continuing to focus on in 2025 is student attendance.  You will hear us talking 
about this with you and our students regularly, as it remains a priority for the  government. 

If a student misses one day of school every two weeks, they miss more than a whole year of school by 16 
years of age. As a parent or caregiver, you, alongside our school, play a key role in building strong 
habits of regular school attendance. 

All students are legally required to attend school every day and it is a shared responsibility to make sure 
students attend and engage in learning from when they first start school. 



You must let the school know if your child is going to be absent or intends to be absent for a portion of the 
school term for whatever reason, like a tangi or medical procedure. Family holidays or taking time off for 
extracurricular activities (not organised by school) are not considered acceptable reasons for being 
absent. 

   
Our school continues to build a culture that fosters attendance every day by having: 

●​ School staff who have strong relationships with students and family. 
●​ A school culture that recognises your child and your family for who you are, where you come from 

and what you value. 
●​ A school whānau that takes all practical steps to make sure your child is at school and progressing 

in their learning. 
●​ A school that is safe and welcoming for everyone in our school community. 

Understanding the Attendance Codes:  
This year the government has changed the codes that we use to report attendance at school.  Each day 
we mark the attendance as ½ days (am and pm)using our school management system, MUSAC Edge. 
This data is now automatically reported to the MoE at the end of the school day. 
Reminder: 

●​ Please let us know by text, email or phone by 9.15am each day that your child will be absent from 
school 

●​ Also include the reason for the absence e.g. sick, doctor’s appointment, tangi etc. We are no 
longer able to accept a lack of reason for the absence and are required to follow-up. 

●​ Unless the absence is for a set period of time that you have notified us of (e.g. funeral for 3 days) 
please let us know each day that your child will be absent. This is for safety reasons, so we know 
where your child is and not missing on the way to school. Just a text, email or phone call to say, 
“Still sick” is fine.  

Here are the codes we now use and an explanation of each. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



An Evening with Ruud, Geoff and Simone  

Thank you so much to the parents and community members for the success of our Sharing 
evening focussed on our Bee Investigation. The night was both informative and enjoyable 
and this was made possible through your involvement.  

 

 
 

Swimming Sports  - Tuesday 18th March   
                                                      The Mackenzie Cluster swimming sports have been scheduled for Tuesday 18th  March 

at the Fairlie Pool. We will be requiring transport on the day and if you are able to 
assist that would be great. Information will come out as the date draws closer. 
Unfortunately we had to close the pool last week, but we are back with all guns 



blazing and there will be a strong push on instructional swimming in our afternoon programme.  

School Triathlon: Wednesday  26th March  

The Staff would like to run the annual school triathlon on Wednesday 26th  March. As we progress with 
plans we will let you know, We are currently selecting a small group of Year 5/6 students to compete in 
the South Canterbury Triathlon to be held in Timaru on Thursday 6th March. Unfortunately our desire to 
have this motivated group all enter  has been limited due to the number of participants we are allowed.   

 

Aorangi Crescent - A Very Busy Road.   
 
The staff has been noticing recently more and more children 
biking and walking to school.  This is a great part of small 
community living, but as we are a busy tourist town it seems only 
right to remind parents that safety is our number one priority. 

Aorangi Crescent is like pre-covid days with the number of people using the road, both pedestrians and 
cars on the increase. Can we please encourage you to talk with your child(ren) about crossing at the 
pedestrian crossing and the main road.  
 
The School’s Policy is:  

Getting to and from School Safely 

Road safety is a shared responsibility and Lake Tekapo School is committed to providing a safe 
environment so far as is reasonably practicable. We work with relevant authorities and organisations 
(e.g. our local council, Waka Kotahi, and the police) to provide a road safe environment at and around 
the school. We also promote road safe practices for members of the school community travelling to and 
from school. 

 
Road safety at and around school 
The board is responsible for traffic management at Lake Tekapo School, taking into consideration school 
and community needs, accessibility, hazard identification, and risk management. Lake Tekapo School 
appreciates cooperation from our school community in ensuring a road safe environment at and around 
the school. Staff and visitors to the school travelling by vehicle, including parents/caregivers and 
whānau, are expected to follow road rules and school guidelines about driving and parking at or near 
the school. We communicate our expectations about road safety (including pick-up/drop-off and 
parking) to the school community at the start of each school year and throughout the year as required. 

 
Travelling to and from school 
Lake Tekapo School encourages students to be responsible and road safe when travelling to and from 
school. We consult with parents/caregivers and whānau and share any school expectations about safe 
travel to and from school at the beginning of the year and throughout the year as appropriate. 
 
 
 
 

 



Dates and Planning for Term One:  
●​ Thursday 6th  March SCPSSA Triathlon  
●​ Monday 17 March - Life Education Bus  
●​ Tuesday 18th March - Mackenzie Swimming Sports 
●​ Wednesday 26 March -  LTS Triathlon 

 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 

Swimming Transport 
 
Family Name: ____________________________________________ 
 
Dear Parents/Caregivers,   

 

We would like to organise the  parent help and transport for the Cluster Swimming Sports on Tuesday 18th 
March at the Fairlie Pool.  If you are able to  help could you please indicate this on the form below.  

 
I am able to take a car to and from the Fairlie Pool on Tuesday 18th March for the Mackenzie Cluster 

Swimming Sports:         

Yes ☐        No ☐  

 
I am able to transport ________     (including own children) to and from the Fairlie Pool on  Tuesday 18th 
March  

 

Parent Sign: _________________________________________________ 
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